Dear Pirate High School Students and Families,

Welcome to the 2022-23 school year. We are excited to welcome your student to Boonville High School. Each year we try to continually improve our school for the students we serve. This year we are expanding our dual-credit opportunities for students to earn both college and high school credit. We hope this focus will continue to ensure our students are prepared for life beyond high school.

For the 2022-23 year, students will continue to have a Chromebook issued to them. Backpacks will not be allowed in classrooms to ensure the safety and wellbeing of our students and staff. Please note all visitors during the school day will need to come through the main entrance and sign in each day to ensure the safety of our school community.

In addition, we hope the 2022-23 school year will be a time for your student to develop a sense of belonging and purpose in their future. Our entire team is dedicated to ensuring all students receive a quality education to become responsible individuals, competent workers and contributing citizens.

Supplies

Students are required to have a package of ruled paper, pens (black or blue), pencils and erasers. Each student will bring one box of Kleenex to be turned into to the student's 5th hour teacher. Students in math classes need a package of graphing paper and one of the following recommended calculators: <u>TI84 Series</u> or <u>TI30XS Series</u>.

Students are **highly** recommended to have either a binder for each class, roughly 1' or a larger binder with dividers for each class. Some classes may require students to keep an individual binder for each class. The course syllabus for each class with dictate the binder requirements for each course. Freshman and sophomores are **highly** encouraged to have a binder for each course.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Kenya Thompson Principal – Boonville HS